OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 21 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 3086 without my signature.

This bill prohibits a school district of residence from denying the transfer out of the
district for students who are homeless, in foster care, or victims of bullying. The bill
requires the district of enrollment to provide transportation to these transfer students and
admit all students until the school district is at maximum capacity.

It is unclear what problem this bill is trying to solve and whether there is a statewide

issue requiring a solution. There are already many other existing school choice options
available to parents. This bill will only further complicate an already complicated array of
statutes without evidence that parents need or will utilize this option.

Sincerely,
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